FELSENTHAL CITY COUNCIL MEETING 5/11/2021 4:30 PM Town Hall

Call to order

A quorum being established, Mayor Newbury called the meeting to order.

At roll call the following members were present: Ms. Jones. Ms. Linder, and Mr. Newbury. Mr. Holland and Ms. Seymore were not present.

Mr. Newbury moved, and it was seconded by Ms. Jones, to accept the minutes of the previous meeting (April 13, 2021). The roll call vote was unanimous. The motion passed.

Old business

The newest Sewer pump is in, and Mr. Culp hopes to have it installed in the very near future.

The Breamfest is still on track for May 28th and 29th. The sign across K avenue is a new and welcome addition this year.

Mayor Newbury told the council that she didn't have any new updates on the tramroad. She told them that she is still hopeful that the town would get grant money from FEMA through PDD for the repairs needed on the road.

New Business

Mayor Newbury told the council about a letter she had gotten from Arkansas Municipal League. The letter is about The National League of Cities (NLC) Service Line Warranty Program. The program educates homeowners about their service line responsibilities and offers affordable protection from unanticipated service line repair costs. Homeowners in participating municipalities are eligible to purchase low-cost repair service plans for broken or leaking outside water and sewer lines, covering up to \$8,500 per occurrence. The council told Mrs. Newbury to follow up on this program.

Mr. Newbury moved, and it was seconded by Ms. Linder, to accept three of the four financial reports as written for the month of April, 2021. The General Fund was in question. Mayor Newbury told the council that she would talk with the CPA and get it straightened out. The roll call vote was unanimous. The motion passed.

Ms. Jones moved, and it was seconded by Mr. Newbury, to adjourn the meeting. The roll call vote was unanimous. The motion passed.

Mayor	
	Mayor